MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, November 1, 2016
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Walters at 3:00 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Suzanne M. Walters, Mayor


Joan Kramar
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Karen Lane President
Marcus Karavan, Solicitor 


Joselyn Rich   ABSENT 
Jill A. Gougher, Borough Administrator 
Judith Davies-Dunhour 
James Craft, CFO
 


Mantura Gallagher 






Barry D. Mastrangelo 
Mayor Walters announced that the meeting was now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on August 17, 2016.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

Engineer Report
         ENGINEERING REPORT

 BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR

                     November 1, 2016
NJDEP Flood Hazard Risk Reduction and Resiliency Program

· The Borough’s Application consists of various pump stations and automated check valves located along the Bay.

· Applications are due by April 20, 2016.

· The Application was submitted by April 20, 2016.

· Additional and supplemental information was transmitted to the NJDEP on September 2, 2016 as requested by the State.

· The NJDEP has verbally indicated that $2.7 million dollars in grant funds may be allocated to this project.
FY 2017 NJDCA Small Cities Grant Application

· The Application was submitted by August 30, 2016.

FY2016 NJDOT Local Aid Program

· The Borough was notified by the NJDOT that $179,000.00 was allocated for the reconstruction of 95th Street from First Avenue to Second Avenue.
Sanitary Sewer, Water Main, Storm Sewer, Beach Outfall Improvement Project– Phase 3

· The Contractor has completed all of the scheduled utility work for this Spring and is currently restoring the roadways.

· The Contractor has completed the removal of two (2) outfall pipes from 83rd Street to 85th Street.

· The Contractor has completed all the storm drainage, curbing, gutter and paving up to and including 86th Street.

· The Contractor is working on the utilities at 88th and 89th Streets..

FY2014 NJDCA Small Cities Program – Phase 2

· All work that can be completed prior to the delivery of the elevator has been completed.

· Upon delivery of the elevator, work will resume and work will continue to completion.  

· The elevator has been delivered and installation is underway.

Emergency Generator at 92nd Street Well House
· The bid opening occurred on March 9, 2016.  The apparent low bidder is ABS Electric, Inc. in the amount of $164,452.00.
· A pre-construction meeting was held on March 30, 2016 and work is scheduled for the Fall, 2016. 

· The work is 90% complete.

Drilling of Observation Well at Cape May County Airport 

· The well installation is complete and we preparing close out documents.
Police Station Expansion

· The bids were rejected and the project was readvertised on September 17, 2016 with a bid opening scheduled for November 3, 2016.

FY 2016 Utility and Road Program

· We anticipate advertising the project on October 21, 2016 and receiving bids on November 10, 2016.

Reconstruction of Golden Gate Road 
· The Borough is proposing to repave Golden Gate Road from Sunset Drive to Terminus with construction scheduled to commence in Winter 2016.

· Certified mailings to all affected property owners have been initiated.

· The project is scheduled to be advertised for public bidding in early December, 2016.

2017 Budget review continued

1. Public Works

a. Public Works General

b. Sanitary Landfill

c. Buildings & Grounds

d. Gasoline

e. Safety Compliance

f. Solid Waste

2. Utility

a. Water/Sewer General

· Department Updates
1. Administration and Finance

a. Borough Clerk processing vouchers for refunds, boat slips, trailer spaces, changes to personnel manual, receiving bids Thursday, ready for Election Day. 
b. Finance Change in Phone Carrier, switch for LSI to Monmouth Telecom , Wireless Network, to new antennas ordered will connect PW, Fire and other Borough Facilities to network and phone system. Purchase Card, will be training a few departments, works like a credit card, will have a lot more restrictions. 
c. Tax Collector tax sale, collecting quarterly tax receipts, preparing month ends and utility bills.
d. Tax Assessor Reval in underway, questions from the public, told they can make an appointment. Starting with Condo’s, townhouses and multi-family. Vital personnel on the street into the Spring and should be done by Summer.  
e. Zoning Official and Construction Official -27 demolitions this month and 12 new starts. Harbor Inn renovations have started. Henny’s demolition scheduled for end of December. They will stage in their own parking lot and also use Uncle Bill’s parking lot to store materials, they want to use PODS. They may block the sidewalk for safety reasons during construction, which will go into the Summer.  The stores on 99th & Third want to put a second floor, residential on, more construction if they get approvals. 

f. Public Works – fixing concrete, catching up, grounds working on the island flowers, tree trimming, clean shores coming in to work on Bird Sanctuary. Received generator today for 92nd street well, project moving along.     
Library- Councilmember Lane reported we are moving along with the Library. She had a meeting with Deb Poulan, Kathryn and Miranda finalizing ideas for a “soft” open house. The County feels the furniture will be in by the 21st of November, so they are moving toward the Saturday of Thanksgiving week-end for the opening. People can come in and see what the  new Library looks like. Councilmember Lane said she was able to secure the donation of a piano for the Library. 
Bridge – Administrator reported Dale Foster responded back today and he is anticipating they are going to have the repairs finished sometime into next week so they will be able to open it up. Until then no vehicles, right now you can walk or bike over, however, once they start the girder repair, they will have to block that.  
MOTION TO ADJOURN

Upon motion of




Councilmember Judy Davies-Dunhour
Seconded by 





Councilmember Joan Kramar

That the Regular Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
 Vote




5 Councilmembers
AYE

APPROVED___________________________________, 2016
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk

Error! Unknown document property name.

